
 
  

 

Sacred Heart Newsletter 
                                       Newsletter No 3 Term 1 

                  18th February 2021 

 
Dear Sacred Heart families and friends, 
 
Fr. Steve’s Mass and Homily: 
The link to last weekend’s Mass can be found here: 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SDTcrlReOvw 
 
What a relief we are back!  With the Premier of Victoria announcing that due to an increase in COVID-19 
cases our State was placed into a short period of Lock Down (Monday 15 to Wednesday 17 February 2021) 
- our first thoughts were ones of concern for our students, staff and families, particularly those new to 
Sacred Heart Primary School, as we have only recently reconnected with school in the physical sense.  At 
the same time, we had complete confidence in our community to remain connected and support each 
other.  With the news of returning to flexible and remote provisional learning communicated to schools at 
2.50 pm on Friday, and the short sharp impact of the circuit breaker, it was decided to enable families an 
opportunity to work on fundamentals with their children and for some families the decision to just 
concentrate on reading was encouraged due to the trauma this impact had on individuals over 2020.  We 
thank all our families for the support and patience in the decision not to return to the structured Remote 
Learning offered in 2020 as we waited for further directives from Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools 
and the Victorian Government.  We were extremely grateful to receive the news that schools would return 
today.  
 
For some of our students, staff and families this may be a time of heightened concern and anxiety. As 
parents and educators one of the most powerful things we can do is to maintain a positive approach with 
our children as they navigate this period of uncertainty. We encourage you to reach out to your child’s 
teachers if you notice changes in your child or need support. 
 

View the Newsletter online: https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/ 

  

Dates for the Diary 
 
 

Mon 22nd Feb   STUDENTS DISMISSED AT 1.30 PM 

    Learning Conversations 2pm – 5pm 

Tues 23nd Feb   Learning Conversations 3.45 pm – 7pm 

    Shrove Tuesday – Pancake Day 

Thurs 25th Feb   KABOOM Sports Carnival 5pm -7pm 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SDTcrlReOvw
https://www.shdiamondcreek.catholic.edu.au/newsletters-forms/


Without a doubt, there will be good times and more challenging times as we progress through 2021 but be 
assured that we are here to partner with you throughout this year and those to come. 
 
Year 1 -6 Learning Conversations: 

 
Now that we are able to return to normal schooling after our short circuit-breaker lockdown, we will be 
able to resume our Learning Conversations but with some necessary amendments. 
 
Year 1 - 6 Learning Conversations will now be held on Monday 22nd February, 2 pm to 5 pm and Tuesday 
23rd February 3.45 pm to 7 pm.  
 
However, on Tuesday 23rd February we will still be holding our First Reconciliation ceremony at 6.30 pm 
for our Year 3 families. This will mean that any families who have already scheduled a Learning 
Conversation in the 6.15 pm or 6.30 pm time slots on Tuesday 23rd February might need to consider 
rescheduling these meetings.  
 
If other families need to also reschedule their Learning Conversations please use the link below to change 
your times. In order for staff to be able to prepare for the Learning Conversations this site will be locked at 
9.00am on Monday 22 February. 
 
Please log on to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code wvsc8 to secure a booking or click on 
this link:  https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=wvsc8.   
 
The Learning Conversations will be a face to face meeting in the child's classroom (subject to any COVID 
restrictions).  If you would prefer to have an online meeting with your child's teacher, please contact the 
office. 
 
If your child is in Prep or has a Student Support Group (SSG) meeting you do not need to make a 
booking.  Preps will be meeting with their teachers on Wednesdays and SSG Meetings will be held in 
Weeks 5 & 6. 
  
Please note, on Monday 22nd February, students will be dismissed at 1.30 pm to allow staff to meet with 
families shortly after.  If you are unable to pick up your child/ren at this time, please contact the office so 
that we can make suitable arrangements for supervision. 
 
Reconciliation: 
We pray for our Year 3 students and their families as they prepare to celebrate the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation on Tuesday 23rd February. These students were unable to receive this Sacrament in 2020 
due to COVID restrictions. Our 2021 Year 2 students will receive the Sacrament of Reconciliation in Term 4. 
 
Uniform Shop: 
Thank you to Angela McIlroy for volunteering to coordinate the uniform shop for 2021.  Orders can be made 
online or the shop will be open each Monday from 3.15 pm - 3.45 pm in the school Community Centre 
starting Monday 1st March.  Orders made online now will be processed on a Monday afternoon. 
 
Parenting Seminar - Kids and Anxiety: 
Anxiety can be a pain. It can stop us from doing things that we want to do, and when it takes control of a 
child’s life, it can take control of whole families as well. It is very common for people to struggle with anxiety, 
but it’s become even more common recently. Over the last 12 months, our world has been turned upside 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code?code=wvsc8.


down and become predictably unpredictable. It’s been hard to navigate for adults, but for many kids it’s 
been confusing and overwhelming. Unsurprisingly, we’re noticing more kids (and adults) struggling with 
anxiety, some who were pretty familiar with it before COVID-19, and some who are new to the frustrations 
that anxiety can cause when it takes control of us. Anxiety can be scary, and can make us feel stuck and 
powerless. 
 
We will be running a 1 hour seminar on understanding anxiety for parents. We will explore questions such 
as:  
 What is anxiety? 
 Why do we experience it? 
 What can we do about it? 
 How can we help our kids? 
 
The seminar will include some tips on how you and your family can experiment with reclaiming authority 
over anxiety. 
 
Anna Johnson is a Registered Psychologist working in Private Practice in Diamond Creek, and has over 14 
years’ experience in the field. She works with many children, teenagers and their families to reduce the 
power of anxiety in their lives. Anna will be presenting this seminar at Sacred Heart on Wednesday 24th 
March at 7 pm.  More details to follow soon. 
 
Kaboom Kids Sports Twilight Event:  
The Kaboom Kids Sport Twilight event is to be held on Thursday 25th February, 2021 from 5.00pm – 7.00pm 
at Sacred Heart Primary.  The carnival is designed to be a fun family event when the whole school 
community can come together and celebrate the beginning of a new school year. In keeping with this 
philosophy many of the activities are non-competitive and focus on fun participation for all including 
parents, siblings and the wider community.  
 
This year we will be using Kaboom! Kids Sport.  Emphasis is placed on all the children being actively 
involved in a non-competitive environment.  It involves fun filled challenges that enhance the development 
of basic PE and social skills common to modified and traditional sports.  It uses exciting and safe equipment 
tailored to the developmental stages of the children.  All activities are designed so the children are working 
on fun activities developing their hand eye coordination skills and getting active without needing a specific 
sports skill base to start with, so the activities overcome that initial barrier to participation that some 
children can have if they are not confident with their ability levels in any one specific sport. Kaboom! Kids 
Sport encourages teamwork, communication, problem solving, wellbeing and positive leadership 
skills.  The students interact using fun, safe and specifically designed equipment for a wonderful 
evening.  This event will be run in small groups. 
  

 Events will commence at 5.00pm - students should be at school approximately 10 minutes earlier. 
 Students are asked to wear their sports uniform.   
 When families arrive at the venue the children are to head to the marshalling area on the school 

oval. 
 There is plenty of space for picnic rugs or fold up chairs around the oval and on the courts for 

families to have dinner together. 
 BYO dinner, although the Parents Association will be selling drinks, icy poles, sausages and burgers.  
 Parents/siblings are welcome to move around the oval participating in the events. 
 Please ensure your son/daughter has a hat, sunscreen and drink bottle. 
 It is recommended that the students have a snack before the event and then the formal side of the 

sports will be finished by 6.00pm where they can then join their families for dinner.   
 
We look forward to an exciting community building event fun for all ages and it is anticipated that all 
families will attend the evening. More information has been sent out via Operoo to help cater for 



numbers.  If there are any older siblings that would be prepared to help with the supervision of stations if 
they could please see me on arrival and I will allocate them a position. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Running Club: 
On Friday 19th February the school running club run by Dale Nardella (Sienna & Jack’s dad) will start up 
again each Friday for the remainder of Term 1. Dale has a current Working With Children Check and will 
supervise the students.  This takes place on the oval starting at 8am each week.  This is a great opportunity 
for students to increase their fitness but also for our Year 3-6 students to obtain some support with 
running leading up to the District Cross Country trials early in Term 2.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



District Swim Carnival: 
The District Swimming Carnival is Monday 22nd February at WaterMarc, Greensborough.  Good luck to the 
following students that will represent Sacred Heart Primary School at this event; Isaac Sciberras, Harper 
Bishop, Tadhg O’Neill, Penny Motschall, Nala Santostefano, Tess Pearce, Heidi Madden, Harrison Oke, 
Kieran Madden, Hector Santostefano, Xavier Sciberras, Scarlett Oke, Zarah Clough, Alice Brunnen, Claire 
Waddington, Evelyn McIlroy and Ally Blakely. 
 
The Diamond Valley Primary School Sports Association, in line with the School Sport Victoria COVID-19 
Safe Plan, are informing all parents that they are unable to attend Interschool Sport and District 
carnivals until further notice. 
 
Interschool Sport: 
Sacred Heart competes in the District Interschool Sport Competition conducted throughout the 
year.  Interschool Sport will begin tomorrow Friday 19th February with a game against Diamond Creek at 
their home grounds. 
 
The Diamond Valley Primary School Sports Association, in line with the School Sport Victoria COVID-19 
Safe Plan, are informing all parents that they are unable to attend Interschool Sport and District 
carnivals until further notice. 
 
Rescheduled Pancake Tuesday: 
Due to the circuit breaker lock down we have rescheduled Pancake Tuesday to Tuesday 23rd February.  If 
you have not yet returned your order with payment please do so by Monday 22nd February. 
 
Bush Fire Preparedness: 
By nature of our location, the Victorian State Government has classified Sacred Heart Primary School as 
High Risk; this means that on Code Red Fire Danger Rating Days in this District, the CECV, on advice from 
the Bureau of Meteorology will advise school closure. Where possible, three days’ notice of a planned 
closure will be provided. Further details will also be available on the following 
websites: www.cecv.catholic.edu.au  and www.education.vic.gov.au.   
 
The students will be involved in a practice evacuation exercise on Thursday 4 March monitored by our 
Emergency Management Plan provider, Dynamiq. 
 
House Points: 
At the conclusion of week 4 the results were as follows: 

MACKILLOP (RED) BUNJIL (BLUE) CORDNER (GREEN) 

1024 842 747 

 
Student News: 
Lily Arvaji 
Congratulations to Lily who participates in the junior parkrun and received a new Personal Best last week. 
 
Audrey Hodgson 
Audrey had been invited to do the coin toss on the Margaret Court Arena at the Australian Open on 
Saturday 13th February.  Unfortunately, due to the restrictions, this could not happen.  Tennis Australia 
arranged for Audrey to have a Zoom conference with World Number 4 Daniil Medvedev.  Well done 
Audrey what a great experience and opportunity for you. 
 

http://www.cecv.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/


          
   
Staff Bios: 
Gloria Lewis: 

Hi my name is Gloria Lewis. I will be working as the LSO in the 1 / 2 Homerooms in 2021. I 
was born and raised in Lautoka, Fiji where I met my husband who worked for the 
Australian Government there. We married in Fiji before relocating back to Melbourne in 
1986. We lived in Greensborough for four years before we settled in Diamond Creek in 
1990. We have three children, our oldest daughter lives and works in Canberra whilst our 
middle daughter and son still live at home. 
 
My connection with Sacred Heart School and Parish goes back to the 90’s.  I served on 
the Parish Baptismal Team for a few years. I was also on the Sacred Heart Netball Club 
Committee as well as coaching a few teams. I played hockey for Greensborough for 20 
years as well as netball with a few teams in the Diamond Valley and Jika Leagues over the 
years. I retired from playing sports after tearing my Achilles tendon and it was time to 
enjoy my children's sports.  

 
In Fiji, I worked in Sales and Marketing and Reservations in the Tourism Industry.  Once settled in 
Melbourne, I worked for the Commonwealth Bank for over 10 years until I had my son. I went on to work 
as a Personal Carer for the Sisters of The Good Samaritan in Northcote before joining the Department Of 
Human Services specialising in Disability work.  After a few years, I moved over to St. John Of God 
(Churinga) until I joined the Sacred Heart Family in 2011. 
 
I have worked throughout all the year levels in the school as an LSO and I am still learning. This year will be 
my third year in the Foundation-2 area and it’s a joy to watch the children grow.  I find working with 
children who have special needs can be challenging at times and also very interesting. I find that every day 
is a new day and I wouldn’t change a thing.  
 
Sacred Heart Primary School Community is a vibrant and supportive community and for this, I’m very 
thankful that I’m a part of it. 
 
Tash Llewellyn: 
Hello. My name is Tash Llewellyn. This is my first year at Sacred Heart and I will 
be supporting the children and teachers in Prep NC as a Learning Support 
Officer. I’m very excited to be a part of the staff here and to get to know all the 
students and families at Sacred Heart.  
 
I was born in England and moved to Australia in 2003. I love supporting and 
helping children in any way I can. My hobbies include playing the Soprano and 
Tenor saxophones and sewing.  
 
 
 
 
 



 



 



CALENDAR 

 

February 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
22 WEEK 5 A 23 24 25 26 27 28 
Assembly 
District Swimming 9.30am – 
1.00pm 
Learning Conversations- 
SSGs this week 

Learning 
Conversations 
2020 Reconciliation 
6:30pm Sacred 
Heart 

Preps no 
school 
 

Kaboom Kids Sports Twilight 
Sports 5-7pm 
 

ISS v  
 

  

March 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
1 WEEK 6 B 2 3 4 5 6 7 

Preps Full Time 
 
Loyola Students 
doing community 
service 
 
Assembly 

Advisory 
Board 7.30pm 
 
General Faith 
Night- 7pm-
8:15 
  

 General 
Faith Night-  
7pm -8:15 
 
 
 

School Closure – 
Pedagogy of Encounter 
(St Mary's & St 
Thomas) 
 

  

8 WEEK 7 A 9 10 11 12 13 14 

LABOUR DAY 
HOLIDAY 

   ISS v    

15 WEEK 8 B 16 17 18 19 20 21 

Harmony Week 
 
Assembly 
 
5/6 Camp – The 
Briars 
 

5/6 Camp – 
The Briars 

5/6 Camp – The 
Briars 
 
St Patrick's Day 
 

 ISS v  
 
Ride2School Day 
 
National Day of Action 
against Bullying & 
Violence 

Commitment 
Mass for 
Eucharist  

Commitment 
Mass for 
Eucharist  

22 WEEK 9 A 23 24 25 26 27 28 

Assembly 
 
 

 The Annunciation 
Parent Session - 
Anna Johnson 
 

 ISS v  
 

  

29 WEEK 10 B 30 31     

Assembly 
 

      

 

April 
Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
   1 2 3 4 

   END OF 
TERM 1 
2.30PM 

GOOD FRIDAY  EASTER SUNDAY 

 
 

News from the Office 
 
 
 

2021 SCHOOL FEES 
The 2021 Fees and Levies statements have now been emailed to all families. 

Should you wish to pay your fees via a regular payment (weekly, fortnightly, monthly), please complete the 
Direct Debit Authority (attached to the newsletter email) and return it to the office as soon as possible.  
Direct Debit Authority forms can be emailed or collected from the office. 

 If you have any queries regarding fees, please do not hesitate to contact Allison Garrard on 9438-1590. 



 

 

 

Production 2021 
 

2021 is going to be another busy year in Performing Arts, as it is a 

Production year. We have our fingers crossed that we will have a 

more “normal” year compared with 2020. 
 

We are currently fine-tuning the script and have also opened up to 

the students in Years 3-6 the opportunity to show interest in 

auditioning for a role. 
 

We are hopeful that by the end of this term we will have set the 

cast. It is wonderful to have so many students already putting their 

name down for consideration.  
 

The short listing and audition process is a long and carefully 

considered process. Students who will be invited to audition will have 

ample time to prepare, as well, I will be giving them some information 

to help with the process. The final decision on the cast will be made 

by myself, Mrs. Sandy Morgan and Mr. Jim O’Sullivan. 
 

I look forward to working with all of the students of Sacred Heart 

this year, as we work together to produce another wonderful whole 

school production. 
 

 

Mrs. Rachel Murphy 

Performing Arts Coordinator 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Issue 1 Orders Due back Friday 19th February 2021 

 

Our school will be participating again in Scholastic Book Club this year.  Up 

to twice a term throughout the school year, a Club catalogue will be sent home 

with a different selection of books offered for all ages.  Due dates for orders 

are published throughout the year in the weekly school newsletter. 

 

How to order? 

It is easy to order.  The Book Club Linked Online Ordering Platform, LOOP 

allows you to securely order and pay online credit/debit card. By ordering 

through LOOP you will also be eligible for bonus offers and rewards.  Visit 

scholastic.com.au/LOOP. 

Alternatively, you can place your order by completing the order form at the 

back of the catalogue and returning it with the correct cash amount in an 

envelope, addressed to “Book Club” through the classroom tub system. 

 

When will the orders be delivered? 

Your child’s order will be delivered to class, approximately 1-2 weeks of 

orders closing.  A “Gift” option is available through online orders.  If this 

option is selected, we will notify you when your order is ready to be collected 

from the school office. 

 

Why support Book Club? 

Your Book Club orders also help support our school as 20% of your order spend 
goes back to our school in valuable Scholastic Rewards that are then used by 
our library to purchase additional books and resources.  Last year, despite the 
interrupted year, we raised approximately $350 –  thank you for your ongoing 
support! 

 

If you have any queries, please feel free to email me at 

sasha_t@hotmail.com.au or call/text on 0481394559. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Sasha Topolcsanyi 

 
 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/LOOP
mailto:sasha_t@hotmail.com.au


 



This week @ Sacred Heart 

 

 Amel ia read a few books to her buddy Madi  and Madi  read her reader to Amel ia  .   

 

Community News 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


